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Southwest Zone Interagency Fire Prevention Team

Southwestern Land Office

1401 27th Avenue

Missoula, Montana, 59804

Phone: (406) 542-5880

Fax: (406) 542-4885



August 14th, 2003 Daily Activity Report

The team met 7 a.m. for morning briefing and to set priorities for the day. 

Attended Missoula County Sheriff’s daily briefing on road closures/evacuations.  Assembled info into reference sheet for team members to answer telephone inquiries.

Call volume from the public continues to be very heavy.  

Ordered next fire prevention team through expanded dispatch

Prepared materials for public meetings scheduled for St. Regis and Clinton tonight. 

Continued to contact business owners concerning donations for the newspaper insert. Have additional donations from Fuddruckers ($100), Southgate Mall ($500), and the Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation ($250).  

Finalized billboard contract with Lamar Outdoor Advertising.  Two different billboards with the “Got Clearance?” message (including a “visit www.firewise.org” plug) will be posted at six locations.  Five in the Missoula area and one in the Hamilton area.  The billboards will be up next Tuesday and run for a month, with an option to extend.  Billboard proofs will be retained by Lamar and available for other prevention activities state-wide or nationally if requested.  They will be located under “Fire Prevention Team” with Lamar Graphics.

Held meeting  with Curtis Matt, Ed Fenton and Shelley Witt of the Confederated Salish and Kootenai Tribes. Organizing additional ties and prevention efforts with the tribes. Supplied them with fire prevention materials and flyers on a CD. Will organize a version of the Monte PSA targeting residents of the Flathead Reservation. 

Met with Jack Cohen at the Fire Sciences Laboratory. Enlisted Jack’s support with team’s fire prevention efforts targeting homeowners.  Scheduling a public meeting where Jack will present his research as it concerns home ignition and the prevention team will help answer specific questions posed by area residents.  

Updated “Fire 2003” website at ftp://ftp2.fs.fed.us/incomming/r1/fire2003/.  New home defense flyers, pre-evacuation and evacuation checklists, business request letters and other materials are available on the sit for downloading.  All files are located under the folder “SW TEAM.”  Note: you can open the folders and navigate through them to pick the files you want to copy, however you cannot open the documents for view.  You have to copy the documents from the site and paste them to your desktop.

Contacted Guy Sipprell, representative of Pepsi Bottling Company of Kalispell who confirmed that he would support our request for them to print and deliver the “Got Clearance?” Campaign door and window flyers.  This distributing company services several hundred businesses in that area.   

Followed up with Don Pearce, Manager, Ace Hardware, in regards to a pilot project: “Ace is the Place for Defensible Space,” dealing with promotional sales / advertising of landscaping tools used in creating defensible space.  Don will be forwarding the project request to the owner for review.  Ace owner is linked to four other Ace stores in the Missoula Area.
Distributed press release concerning additional Forest closures due to fire activity.

Attended Clinton Community fire info meeting Tuesday evening.  Team members handed out home ignition/defensible space brochures and answered questions from concerned homeowners.

Attended St. Regis Community fire info meeting.  Team members handed out home ignition/defensible space brochures and answered questions from concerned homeowners. 

